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Now, in front of heaven and mankind, we have created a model nation that can fulfill our Heavenly 

Parent's dreams. But we cannot just be satisfied with creating it. When any new life is created, when a 

baby is born, it needs a period of growth. Likewise, there is something that remains to be done in the 

Democratic Republic of São Tomé and Príncipe. The most important thing is the young people. The first 

thing we must do is raise them to use sustainable efforts and practices for the eternal future. 

 

 
 

 
 

In the past, Christians took the Bible throughout the world, and without properly introducing God, they 



 

 

governed and exploited people without even knowing the essential meaning of Jesus. But when it comes 

to this movement which the FFWPU is now leading, it is focused on creating Cheon Il Guk with True 

Parents at the center. After the six thousand years that have passed, Cheon Il Guk, where we can fulfill 

our Heavenly Parent's dreams, has finally started. We need to show the Democratic Republic of São 

Tomé and Príncipe to the world as a model nation and create an environment that can be followed by all 

the countries in the world. The most important thing is working with the youth. We need to train them to 

grow up and take responsibility. I am going to appoint World YSP President Robert Kittel as the new 

Chairman for the Youth Federation for World Peace, and his mission will be primarily be focused on Asia 

to allow him to manage his health well. In his place I will appoint Youth Federation for World Peace Vice 

President Matsuda as the new YSP President. Fortunately, Matsuda has extensive experience and can 

speak a foreign language, so I want him to focus on educating young people not only in the Democratic 

Republic of São Tomé and Príncipe but in other countries that have the potential to be restored. We will 

provide all the necessary support through the FFWPU International Headquarters. 

 

 
 

The situation is the same in Korea, Japan, and the United State. Young blessed families are our greatest 

strength for the future. Our FFWPU leaders must use their last ounce of strength to take the lead in 

guiding young people to receive the Marriage Blessing and to accomplish national restoration and world 

restoration so that they can stand in the central ranks with Heavenly Parent and True Parents. Korean 

leaders must take the lead in challenging themselves. To be successful in fulfilling our goals on the world 

stage, the Korean leaders should at least master English even though they have to give up some sleep in 

order to have more time for studying. 

 

 


